THE FRICK COLLECTION

1 EAST 70TH STREET - NEW YORK ' NEW YORK 10021

May 8, 2019

G
Dear Dr. Cahan,

We are delighted that you have agreed to participate in the panel discussion, “Who’s Not in the Picture?,”
which will be held on Sunday, June 2, from 2:00 to 3:30 p.m. in the Music Room at The Frick Collection.
This event is held in conjunction with the special exhibition Moroni: The Riches of Renaissance
Portraiture.

For your participation and preparation, we are pleased to offer you an honorarium of 1,000 USD, which
will be mailegl to you at the address provided below. We will, of course, also reimburse you for any
transpo ?\g} costs to and from New York City in connection with the discussion. If this accurately states
our agyéement, please sign and return this contract letter to the Education Department.

Mank you for your participation in this vital conversation, we look forward to welcoming you to The
jrick Collection on June 2.
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Signature: Date:

Mailing Address: 8366 Glen Road

Elkins Park, PA 19027

076 48 8183

Social Security Number:

TELEPHONE (212) 547-0704 burnham@frick.org FAX (212) 628-4417



